








 
Applicant/Address:   Marco and Shannon Markin / 2724 Sea Island Drive 

Request:    Vacation of Easement recorded in Deed Book 797, Page 125 of the Public Records of 

Broward County 

Prepared by:   Nectaria M. Chakas, Esq.  

 

 
October 4, 2021 

 

I. General Description of Request. 

 

  Marco and Shannon Markin (“Applicant”) are the owners of a single-family 

home located at 2724 Sea Island Drive (the “Property”).  The Applicant obtained a permit to construct an 

addition and pool on the Property pursuant to permit number BLD-RADD-20070009.  An aerial of the 

Property is shown below. 

 

 
 

After construction was completed, it was discovered that the home addition and pool were 

constructed over a stormwater drainage easement.   The subject easement is recorded in Deed Book 797, 

Page 125 (“Easement”), and granted specifically to the City of Fort Lauderdale to “[l]ay operate and 

maintain such storm sewers as Grantee may deem necessary for the transportation of water….”  See 

Easement page 1 (copy included with this DRC submittal).   After the easement was discovered, the 

Applicant’s contractor worked with City Engineering Department (Igor Vassiliev) to relocate the drainage 

infrastructure to a different location on the Property pursuant to permit number: ENG-STRM-21050002.  

It was also agreed that the old easement infrastructure would be abandoned and vacated, and a new non-

exclusive drainage easement would need to be granted to the City.      

 



 

 

II. ULDR 47-24.7.A.4 – Criteria for vacation of easement. 

 

a.   The easement is no longer needed for public purposes. 

 

RESPONSE:  As noted above, the existing stormwater was abandoned and a new stormwater pipe 

was installed at a different location on the Property.  As noted above, the relocation was completed 

at the Applicant’s expense. A substitute non-exclusive easement is proposed to replace the old 

easement.  The new easement will be wider and the infrastructure within the easement will be 

upgraded from the former location.   The old easement is 6’ in width and contains a 10” drainage 

pipe, whereas, the proposed easement will be approximately 10’ in width with a 12” drainage pipe.    

Below is a graphic depiction of the subject easement as shown on the survey.    

 

 
 

 
b.    All utilities located within the easement have been or will be relocated pursuant to a relocation plan; 

and the owner of the utility facilities has consented to the vacation; or a portion of the easement area is 

maintained; or an easement in a different location has been provided by the utility facilities by the owner 

to the satisfaction of the city; or any combination of same.  

 

RESPONSE: There are no known utilities located within the Easement area other than the 

abandoned 10” pipe.   Pursuant to correspondence with Dennis Girisgen, it is not necessary to obtain 

“no objection” letters from other franchise utility holders in order to process this vacation, since the 

Easement was specifically granted to the City of Fort Lauderdale for stormwater drainage purposes.   

In addition, the new non-exclusive drainage easement will be provided to the City at the location 

shown above.    
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